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    ST. JULIE CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL - ECCLESTON



   22/11/2024

[image: image2.jpg]Dear Parents and Carers,
Judaism Week 
This week we have been exploring the Jewish religion.  We started with a lively assembly on Monday when we looked at some Jewish beliefs.  On Tuesday, Michelle, our Jewish visitor, met with each class to share different aspects of Jewish life and religion.  Throughout the week each class continued to explore Judaism through music, art and drama. Our wonderful learning was shared in assembly on Friday.  The children worked with great enthusiasm and respect when exploring this faith.                                      
Sporting competitions
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Last week a team with some of our Year 3 and Year 4 girls took part in a football competition at Sutton, playing against teams from other St Helens schools. They had a great time competing and showed fantastic skill and teamwork in achieving 3rd place in the competition. Congratulations to all of the children who participated – fantastic ambassadors for St Julie’s.
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KS2 Boccia – our Team from Year 3 and Year 4 took part in the Boccia competition which was at Broadway Badminton Centre on Wednesday. They competed against other St Helens schools and represented our school outstandingly – well done to all who took part and thank you for demonstrating such wonderful behaviour.
Donations

The PFA would be grateful for donations of festive cakes and biscuits for the Christmas Tree Lighting and Fair on Friday 29th November 

PFA events:

Friday 29th November

-
Christmas Fair 3.30pm – 4.30pm in the school hall

-
Christmas lighting and carol singing 4:30pm – 5.00pm in school hall 

PFA 100 Club Winners:

September 1st prize £50 Jenny Dennett
September 2nd prize £20 Carolyn Waterhouse 

September 3rd prize £12.50 Tara Kelly

October 1st prize £50 Anna Kaura

October 2nd prize £20 Steph Waterhouse

October 3rd prize £12.50 Lynne Southgate 

The November draw will be drawn in assembly next Friday, 29th November. If anyone would like to join for this draw, please contact the school office for a form.  The cost is £5 per month by standing order or £60 one off payment for the year. 

Christmas Dinner
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Mrs Finney will be serving her tasty, Christmas Dinner on Wednesday 11th December. If your child normally has a packed lunch but would like to have a school meal on Christmas Dinner Day, a survey is available on School Spider for you to complete. The traditional Christmas dinner consists of turkey, chipolata sausage, stuffing, roast potatoes, broccoli and gravy followed by frosted chocolate cake. The lunch costs £2.95 and can then be paid for via School Money once you have completed the request on School Spider – must be completed by Friday 22nd November as no amendments after this date can be made. All children who have a hot dinner already, will receive a Christmas dinner so you do not need to complete the School Spider survey.
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Christmas Jumper Day – Friday 13th December

Children grow so quickly that often a Christmas jumper is only worn a couple of times before a child has outgrown it. To help reduce costs at what is a very expensive time of year we would like to be able to offer pre-loved Christmas Jumpers from the school foyer. If you have a Christmas jumper in good condition, please could you send it into school, washed and with a hanger – these will then be available to take from the school foyer for a small donation. Thank you.
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Share a Story Sessions 
Year 1 and Year 2 children have enjoyed share a story session this week. 
Further sessions are:

Monday 25th November – Year 6

Tuesday 26th November – Year 3

One adult is invited to come to school via the front entrance on Brooklands Road at 2:40pm to join their child for a cosy reading session. School will provide the books and don’t worry if you can’t make it, there will be school staff around to make sure all children can have a fun reading time.

Advent Service at St Julie’s Church will be held at 4pm on Sunday 1st December 2024 with Parishioners and Children from school – all welcome.  Please see attached flyer for further information.
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Year 2 Nativity and Christmas Carol Services

Everyone is invited to join us in St Julie’s Church for the performance of the Nativity by Year 2 on Thursday 19th December at 2pm. The whole school will be joining in with the Carols and the traditional retelling of the birth of Jesus, bringing us the true meaning of Christmas.

The other classes will each be performing a carol service in the school hall, dates as follows:

Tuesday 3rd December 2:45pm - Year 4
Wednesday 4th December 2:45pm - EYFS
Thursday 5th December 2:45pm – Year 6
Tuesday 10th December 2:45pm – Year 5

Wednesday 11th December 2:45pm – Year 1

Thursday 12th December 2:45pm – Year 3

Could we please remind parents that your child must be in school by 8.50am – if you arrive later than 8.50am please could you walk your child into school via the office and wait for a member of staff to escort them into their class room.  Children must be accompanied to the office to ensure they are handed over to a staff member, they must not be left to walk into school from the main gate without a parent/carer/adult.
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Parents must apply for leave of absence during term time in all instances. A form, to request in writing a leave of absence, is available from the school office or alternatively it can be requested via email. Parents must apply to the Headteacher at least 2 weeks before the intended absence and provide necessary evidence of the exceptional circumstance. The Headteacher will decide if the leave will be granted and how many days will be authorised. Where the Headteacher does not grant an application for leave of absence and parents decide to take the leave anyway, the absence will be unauthorised, and the parents may receive a Penalty Notice Fine.  
	Year Group
	% Attendance for w/c 18.11.24

	Year R
	88.64

	Year 1
	98.71

	Year 2
	95.86

	Year 3
	97.71

	Year 4
	99.09

	Year 5
	100

	Year 6
	100


Well done to Years 5 and 6 who had the highest attendance this week.
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St Julie’s Awards of the Week
	
	Star for showing Unity
	Book explorer
	Marvellous mathematician

	Reception
	Marty
	James
	Freddie

	Year 1
	Alexander
	Blake Harris
	Neve

	Year 2
	Lucy
	Sophie P
	Nancy

	Year 3
	Hugo H
	Eliza
	Daisy

	Year 4
	Thomas 
	James K
	Jaxon C

	Year 5
	Alivia
	Molly
	Georgia M

	Year 6
	Ollie
	Isla
	Teddy C


The Winter Holiday Activity and Food Programme (HAF)
The Winter Holiday Activity and Food Programme (HAF) will be running from Monday 23rd December 2024 to Friday 3rd January 2025 for all eligible children, young people and families.

The activity bookings links will go live on Tuesday 3rd December at 1.00pm for families to book their Winter activities, please note that activity places are subject to availability. We would like to ensure that as many eligible families take this offer up over the Winter to remove some of the financial burden to families who may already be on the brink.

Please see below the link to the HAF webpage with all of the information about the Winter programme. 
HAF Winter Programme 2024 - St Helens Borough Council
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Diary w/c 25.11.2024                                                 

Monday

            8am Gymnastics Years 1 – 6
                                               Y1 & Y2 Multi-skills club 3:20 – 4:15
                                               Year 6 Share a Story 2.40
Tuesday                                KS2 Table Tennis 3:20 – 4:15                                              

                                               Year 3 Share a Story – 2.40
Wednesday

            8am Multi-sports Years 1 – 6
                                               Y2 & Y1 Spanish club 3:20 - 4:00

                                               KS2 Crochet and sewing club 3:20 - 4:15
                                               Y5 & Y6 Young Voices 3:20 – 4:15 
Thursday                               Class Mass in church for Year 4 and Year 6 – 9:30 – parents welcome

                                               Y1 & Y2 Art club 3:20 - 4:15                                               

                                               KS2 Dodgeball 3:20 – 4:15
Friday                                    Donations of festive bakes for the Christmas Fair and Tree Lighting

                                               Christmas Fair 3.30 – 4.30 School Hall

                                               Christmas Tree Lighting and Singing 4.30 – 5.00 School Hall 
Further dates for your Diary

Monday 25 November

- Year 6 Share a Story session 2.40pm

Tuesday 26 November                      - Year 3 Share a Story 2:40pm
Thursday 28 November                     - Class Mass in church for Year 4 and Year 6 9:30am – parents welcome

Friday 29 November                          - PFA Christmas tree light switch on after school
Sunday 1 December                          - Advent Service, St Julie’s church, 4pm – all welcome
Thursday 5 December                       - Year 4 sacramental programme session 3, 3:20 – 4pm

Wednesday 11 December                 - Christmas dinner
Friday 13 December                          - Christmas Jumper day and Santa Dash

Friday 13 December                          - Year 4 Sacrament of First Forgiveness in church 5pm

Monday 16 December                       - Junior Christmas Party day

Tuesday 17 December                      - Infant Christmas Party day

Thursday 19 December                     - Nativity led by Year 2 in church 2pm

Friday 21 December                          - School closes for Christmas break.

Monday 6 January 2025                    - School re-opens.  Whole school Mass 9:30 Feast of the Epiphany

Thursday 9 January                           - Year 5 begin weekly swimming lessons at Queens Park Leisure centre 

Primary School Admissions 
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Children who turn 5 between 1 September 2025 and 31 August 2026 are eligible to apply for a place in primary school. The deadline for submission of primary school applications is 15 January 2025. The Archdiocese have asked us to remind parents seeking a reception class place at our school, even if you have a sibling in the school, of the need for baptism prior to application and to take prompt action if baptism has not already taken place.

“A caring family school, where we learn, grow and walk in the footsteps of Jesus.” 
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and young people across the borough.

All drop off points can be found at
www.sthelens.gov.uk/christmasgiftappeal.
Online donations can also be made

at the above address.
+

Deadline for donation is: Monday 16th December
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